

# VICTORIAN RACING PIGEON UNION

## Minutes of June 2014 Committee Meeting

Held at 7:40 pm on Monday 2<sup>nd</sup> June 2014

### PRESENT:

Tony Price	President
Wayne Williams	Vice-President
Jim Davis	Secretary
Mark Cavanagh	Assistant Secretary
Joe Denaro	Committee
Vince Cannizzo	Committee
George Borg	Committee
Colin Cox	Committee
Paul Mountney	Committee
Victor Borg	Committee

### Apologies:

John Floros	Committee
-------------	-----------

### Guests:

Nil

### Meeting Chaired by:

Tony Price

### Distribution:

All Present  
VPU Website

## 1.0 Previous Minutes May 2014

- 1.1 Minutes of May 2014 were read and received on a motion from G.Borg seconded by M.Cavanagh Note

## 2.0 Business arising from May minutes:

- 2.1 Minute 2.1 - Sent off application to City of Moreland for exemption from rates. J.Davis noted that next rates had been sent. Follow up our exemption. Rang Council who advised were processing. Awaiting response. Note
- 2.2 Minute 2.6 - J. Davis tabled Classic suggested prize monies schedule for 2014.Oustanding monies to be paid. Further discuss prize money. J. Davis to produce new spread sheet. Tabled. 1st prize \$10,000. Race 28<sup>th</sup> September 2014 from Condoblin. G Borg requested we review VPU % next year. All Note
- 2.3 Minute 2.10 - T.Price/J.Davis to have meeting re transport WPF. Note WPF West Wyalong to out Rankine Springs. Likely to get on at the 300's. TP/J D July'14
- 2.4 Minute 8.2 - J.Davis requested ring list sheets for 2015 from all clubs. All
- 2.5 Minute 8.6 - P.Murphy Sale 22nd August . Room Fees to be paid prior. Note

## VICTORIAN RACING PIGEON UNION

2.6 Minute 5.1 - Basketing and Sales on the 5<sup>th</sup> September 2014 for the G Portelli Memorial approved. Further discussion required re room rental fee given studs selling birds. Given stud Sales for profit membership rate of \$100 rental fee applies. Note

2.7 Minutes adopted on the motion of C.Cox seconded V.Borg and carried.

### 3.0 Correspondence in:

3.1 Nil. Note

### 4.0 Correspondence out:

4.1 Email response to the Charlie Grech re Wallan Club application advising will be finalised at June meeting.

4.2 Email response to Tas Gazis re the PRVG and approval of our representatives John Share & Rod Simmons noting that decisions can only be approved if firstly approved by VRPU committee. Note

4.3 All correspondence adopted on the motion of P.Mountney seconded J.Denaro and carried.

### 5.0 Business arising from correspondence

5.1 Wallan club application to be discussed next meeting. Unanimous approval for new Club Wallan. Note

### 6.0 Clock Chairman report

6.1 Nil Note

### 7.0 Secretary Report

7.1 J.Davis advised that the accounts were balanced as at the end of April 2014.

### 8.0 New Business

8.1 Note the 600 mile Fed winner photo shoot and any other birds is Friday 6<sup>th</sup> June 2014. Note

8.2 J.Davis to follow up those flyers who have not submitted ring lists. JD July'14

8.3 V.Cannizzo advised that may be able to retrieve S.Pryor's clock. Follow up. VC July'14

**Meeting closed 8:40pm - Next Meeting – 7:30 pm 7th July 2014 VRPU rooms**

# VICTORIAN RACING PIGEON UNION